Dear Mayor Colvin and Members of the City Council,

This letter serves as a thank you and appreciation for the outstanding use of the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds within our city. Your commitment to serving the citizens of our city with dignity and care has not gone unnoticed. On behalf of the concerned citizens of Fayetteville, Fayetteville PACT would like to convey our heartfelt thanks.

The City of Fayetteville's stewardship of ARPA funds has made a significant impact on our community while addressing the critical needs of our residents. Our goals have almost been met in that we are still in need of a LGBTQA safe place center (5 million dollars). We continue to navigate through challenging times, and it is refreshing to know that our local government cares enough to listen.

Fayetteville PACT is particularly grateful for the way you took the people's opinions into consideration and funneled the funds into projects and programs that will improve and regain the trust between the community and elected officials.

We'd also like to acknowledge the dedicated commitment of our ARPA NC State Partners who diligently seek ways to improve the overall inclusive equality of life for all North Carolinians.

Once again, we thank you, Mayor Colvin and your staff for a job well done. Together, we can ensure that the City of Fayetteville remains, "America's Can-Do" city.

Respectfully,

Kathy Greggs, MBA

**Executive Director** 

Fayetteville PACT